
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT 
 

Date:  Dec 16, 2019 
 To:   Board of Education 
From:   Jeff Stauder 

 
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS 

 
Facilities Committee 
The Facilities Committee will meet on January 15, 2019 in the Lincoln School conference room 
at 5:30 P.M. 
 

Jr. High sewer 
Hilton Plumbing has the line open, however the job is not complete at this time. They still have 
a small piece of the pipe that was lodged in the line to remove yet.  Once all of it is removed the 
hole will need to be filled into fill in and level off the dirt. In the spring we will have to level the 
dirt again and seed the area.  I’m hoping that this problem will not have to be revisited for a 
long time. 
 

Jr. High Project 
I mentioned last month that the Jr. High had a little work to be finished up.  The partitions in 
the boy’s restrooms needed to be repaired and a new door for Mr. Schmitz’s room had to be 
put up.  These projects have been completed.   
 

Christmas Break Work 
The maintenance staff will be busy working on numerous projects throughout the schools over 
the break.  One of the bigger projects that will take place is at Lincoln.  We will be installing new 
water lines to correct elevated lead levels in the water.  Right now we only have two fountains 
that can be used. 
 

Transportation 
Bus/Van Purchase 
Last month I mentioned looking into pricing for a couple new vans and replacing three buses 
witch come off lease in July.  As off today I do not have any numbers to report. 

 
 
 
 
 


